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September 2010
Dear friends,
A very Brazilian welcome (a kiss on each cheek) to you all! Thanks for taking time to read our update – make yourself a cuppa and hope you enjoy catching up with us!

Remember to check out this month’s video update for an even better feel for what’s happening in Brazil. The video is available to see/download from youtube on the following link:
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ikddQbrbQOQ
Your feedback on our updates is very much valued and appreciated! Let us know what you want to know/see and what you don’t!
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This Country!

‘This Country’ section is back for a one off special – this is the section that celebrates those unique, special and sometimes just downright weird cultural differences between the UK and Brazil. This month it’s Judges

The lady Judge, who’s responsible for all children and teenagers in the city, came to the project this month for a few hearings with the boys. It was the first time I had met her, and in my simple English mind, I had imagined something between a very formal wig-wearing, black clothed, very serious Judge and a nice little old lady Judge. Nothing had prepared me for this Brazilian judge; a slim lady in her late 40s sporting a skin tight mini dress, 6 inch heels, fashionable hair, wearing those bug-eyed sunglasses and chewing gum (which she continued to do so throughout the hearings). She was accompanied with her team and a 4 man armed guard, she was quiet fierce, spoke in a constant shout and kept sipping her protein drink. If that wasn’t too much of a shock, in the middle of one of the hearings her Iphone rang to which she picked up and answered in her normal shout, ‘WHAT!? THE GYM?? YES, IT’S ARMS AND CHEST TONIGHT! SEE YOU THERE.’ ... This country.
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On the streets with the youth groups
Brazil Life

September has been very busy for us – Rose had her next round of uni exams and so was busy studying for them and I’ve also started my long distance course with All Nations. The course is about Integral Mission and Cross Cultural Contexts etc, I’ve just completed my third week, it’s been very interesting and I’ve enjoyed getting back to a bit of studying. I’m just about finding the right amount of time to commit to the studying around project and youth work.  
A Cold Christmas

Thanks to some generous grandparents, Rose and I will be back in the UK for Christmas this year! We arrive on Dec 21st and will be around until Jan 25th. We’ll be based in York and in the new year we’ll be touring the country once again with CMS to talk about our work and update our supporting churches. Unfortunately, time is short and we won’t be able to visit every single group/church. Do check in with us or on the CMS website to see if we’ll be in a church near you, and do come along to see us! Do be in touch, it will be great to see as many of you as possible. 
[image: image3.jpg]



Praying for some of the guys on the street
Youth Work in Living Waters Church
We’ve had a busy month with the youth as well. Early in Sept, we joined up with the teenagers group and went down into Recife to do some street evangelism – it was a great evening!
Then on the Bank Holiday we had the majority of the groups around in our apartment – 25 young people! They had a great time on the beach and chilling out - and slept over as well! Our weekly meetings have been going well and they’re enjoying the studies – it’s great to see them getting to grips with the Bible.

We’ve also been involved in the evolution of the old youth service, Força Jovem, into the new Transforme. This is a new initiative based on ‘The Message’ in Manchester – we hope that Transforme will be able to do lots of urban activities to attract the youth of the surrounding area. The football team, which I’m organizing, is about to get up and ready and we’re hopefully about to open a youth centre kind of thing a few nights a week, with video games, sofas and smoothies as a place for the youth and their mates to hang out in. It’s starting slowly but we hope Transforme will continue to grow ... even into its own NGO in the future!
We have also launched a new website which explains a bit about us, our work, the project etc... Do check it out and pass it on to others who are interested in our work - www.andyandrose.yolasite.com 
[image: image4.jpg]



Some of the youth at our place
The Project
The main news from the project this month is the Judge’s visit. As I’ve already said, she has overall power over what happens with the boys and we have to keep her up to date with the boy’s and family’s situation through many reports and hearings. The aim of these hearings is to see why the boy is still in the project and what needs to be done in order for him to return to his family. In many of the cases, the boy is unable to return to his immediate family and its part of the project’s job to make contacts with the boy’s extended family to see if there is anyone who could take him in. 
The judge spent two long days with us (not finishing until just before midnight!), Ian, Jefferson and I represented the project and there were also representatives from some of the local government offices and also family members. All the hearings went well; some were more complicated than others, especially when the family member present is one of the main reasons why the boy ended up in the project in the first place. But overall they went really well. In many situations, the only reason why the boy is still in the project is because his family isn’t ready/isn’t able to have him back – due to finances or property or living in a dangerous area etc. It was great to have the judge there along with the local government as she was able to give the government a good telling off for not helping these families sufficiently... The judge was also able to, there and then, print off judge’s orders obligating the government to enrol the families in certain social projects that the government has. Normally, without a judge’s order this would take us months of bureaucracy fighting to get our boys or their families enrolled in these government projects. 
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Activities day at the project
Anyway, none of the boys were sent home there and then but three of them (Emerson, Jonathan and Wemerson) might be able to leave the project at Christmas to live with aunts and uncles, depending on how these next few months go. We now have a strategy for each of the boys and a better idea of what needs to be done in order to help each one of them. Plus, we also have a better relationship with the Judge (who was very impressed with the work of the project) and so we can ask her for judicial orders for certain situations – which cut through red tape so nicely!

Me and Jefferson have spent the last two weeks visiting the families of the boys, tracking down long lost aunts and uncles, chasing up documents for the Judge and also acting on the judicial orders that we’ve received. This involved us going up onto the most dangerous part of the favela where the majority of the boy’s families live. I was a little apprehensive as it’s been a while since I’ve been up onto that part of the favela so they might not remember me (which usually ends up with someone pulling a gun on you). Thankfully, we were well received (and remembered!) and it was good to visit the families and improve that side of the project’s work. We went to visit one of the families, a very simple, poor family who live in a cardboard hut (with 10 children, two of which are in the project). They told us that one of their daughters had been gang raped a few days ago, they hadn’t even taken her to the doctors, and we’re afraid because the gang had threatened to kill them all if they told anyone. We went in to visit the young girl who was crouched in a dark corner, she didn’t talk to us but we prayed for her. Later, we arranged to smuggle her and her Mum out of the favela so the daughter could have the necessary treatment and the Mum could inform the police. Please be praying for them and for protection that nothing happens!
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Transforme kicks off...
Two of our older boys (Ivson and Inaldo) are now enrolled in apprenticeship projects (no salary yet) with the government, and Jefferson and I are sorting out the rest of the families to receive the benefits that the government offers – all of this done with judicial orders. I’ll tell you something – I’ve never been so well received in a government building as I have been carrying a judicial order. Suddenly all the doors are open, the red tape disappears and everything is much easier! ( 
Jefferson and I also received a call asking for us to rescue a boy who was sleeping rough in the local bus station. We went and took him to the child welfare people. The guys at the bus station also told us of two 13 year old girls acting as prostitutes at the station – another reason why we need a girl’s project fast!

Please be praying for the boys and their families, and also for me and Jefferson as we go onto the shanty towns to meet and speak with them. 
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Football at the project
Christmas Fund

Christmas is only a few months away and so it’s time to start our fundraising to give the boys a great Christmas. Last year we raised over £1000 which was amazing and also meant that we were able to buy presents for the boys, throw a party for them, their friends and families and even take the boys on a few trips in the holidays! It would be great if we could raise a similar amount this year. I’m in the process of opening up a separate account – a better way of organizing and keeping track of the money sent – and so will give you details as soon as that’s open. But, in the meantime, please be thinking whether you, your friends or group/church, can contribute something towards making this a special Christmas for the project boys! Thanks. Email me andyroberts48@hotmail.com for more info.  
Prayer Points

1. Give thanks that the boy’s hearings went well and that we now have a good strategy for each of the boys.
2. Pray for Rose and I, for strength in our work and for finance to cover our monthly shortfall.
3. Pray for Jefferson and I as we act upon the judicial orders and for protection as we continue improving the family work.
4. Pray for Rose in her uni work.
5. Remember Jefferson, the boys and leaders of the project.
6. Pray for this new potential work with girls – pray for wisdom and guidance in that.
7. Give thanks that we have the opportunity to return to the UK for Christmas – for a good rest and also for strength as we travel talking about our work.
Thanks again guys for all the prayer and support that you are showing us and the project. 

Prayers. 

Andy and Rose (
Contact Details and Useful Info
I thought it might be worth adding these details on the end... they might come in useful!

Project Address – 
Casa de Meu Pai

Av. Ministeiro Marcos Freire 5615

Rio Doce

Olinda – PE 53130540

Brazil

Our new apartment’s address – 

Edf. Marinas Apt 901
Av. Ministro Marcos Freire 4287

Casa Caiada

Olinda - PE 53040 - 010

Brazil

Phone Numbers – 

You can call me for 2p/min from an English landline using the following number 08444621621 then just dial one of the following numbers. 

Project – 00558134312255
Our apartment - 00558134322814

My Cell – 00558191962959
Rose’s Cell - 00558191596058
Bank Details

Project’s Charity Account – 

Service of Hope Charity

For info please contact Roger Atkinson on koinonia115@ntlworld.com 

